Department of
Environmental Protection

Twin Towers Office Building

Jeb Bush 2600 Blair Stone Road Cofleen M. Castille
Governor Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400 Secretary
April 9, 2004

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Wade A. Maye, General Manager

Bayside Power Station / F.'J. Gannon Station
P.O. Box 111

Tampa, FL 336601-0111

Re: Air Permit Project Status Updates
Bayside Power Station

Dear Mr. Maye:

This is simply a courtesy letter to provide an update on the status of two pending applications for air permits for the Bayside
Power Station located on Port Sutton Road in Tampa, Florida,

Project No. 0570040-019-AC
Moedification of Air Permit No, PSD-FL-301
Request for a Phase of Simple Cycle Operation for Bayside Unit 3 and the Use of Distillate Oil

Status: We received this application on July 23, 2003 and requested additional information in a letter dated August 13,
2003. On November 7, 2003 we sent a reminder. On November 11, 2003, we received an email request for an
additional 90 days, which we approved on November 12, 2003. On February 12, 2004, we received a portion of the
additional information marked “draft” and a second request for an additional 90 days by email, which we approved on
February 13, 2004. It is our understanding that your consultant continues to work on the questions regarding modeling
issues.  This application remains incomplete and cannot be processed without the requested additional information.
The final deadline for submitting this information is May 11, 2004.

Project No. 0570040-021-AC
Modification of Air Permit No. PSD-FL-301
Request for Minor Modification of Permit Condition 17 (Excess Emissions)

Status: We received this application on February 26, 2004 and requested additional information in a letter dated March
19, 2004. Based on several phone conversations with your staff, we believe that the additional information will be
submitted shortly. This application remains incomplete and cannot be processed without the requested additional
information. The final deadline for submitting this information is June 20, 2004,

We will resume processing your applications after receipt of the requested information. Rule 62-4.050(3), F.A.C. requires
that alt applications for a Department permit must be certified by a professional engineer registered in the State of Florida.
This requirement also applies to responses to Department requests for additional information of an engineering nature. For
any material changes to the application, please include a new certification statement by the authorized representative or
responsible official. If you have any questions regarding this matter, please call me at 850/921-9536.
Sincerely,
4

59 ot

Jeffery F. Koemer, Air Permitting South
Bureau of Air Regulation

cc: Ms. Greer Briggs, TECO  Mr. Jerry Campbell, HEPC
Mr. Tom Davis, ECT Mr. Jim Little, EPA Region 4
Mr. Jerry Kissel, SWD Mr. John Bunyak, NPS

“More Protection, Less Process”

Printed on recycled paper.
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